
 

New information regards the extreme weather 
"Hans" in Norway 

The extreme weather "Hans" is still affecting the accessibility of the infrastructure in Norway 

and the situation is still critical. Several roads have opened, but there are still closed roads, 

detours and poor access. Yesterday, a railway bridge collapsed at Dovre, preventing trains 

from reaching Trondheim without going around Røros. There is limited capacity on this 

bypass. It is expected that the situation will remain for a longer period. 

 

 

 

 

The areas around Drammen/Tyrifjorden are strongly affected and there is limited access to 

several areas, especially around Hønefoss. The same applies to Mjøsa/Øyeren where there 

are large amounts of water. The Hamar and Gjøvik tracts are particularly affected at the 

moment. 

 

 



The situation at Drammen harbour is stable. There is a high water level in the river and the 

fjord, but so far no water has flooded into the port area. In advance of the flood, we worked 

proactively by moving cars to higher areas at our terminal. In addition, throughout the 

period we have had personnel on standby in case it should become necessary to evacuate 

cars. 

Forecasted rain and a new flood peak are expected in the near future, which could affect the 

situation quickly. We monitor the situation continuously and adapt our logistics to the current 

situation. There may be delays based on the situation we have to deal with at any given 

time. 

We ask dealers who must evacuate or close, to notify us so that we do not attempt to deliver 

cars to closed stores. 

 

Best regards 

Andre Joteig 

Axess Logistics AS 

 

 


